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BY THE COMMISSION: 
 
 

O P I N I O N   A N D   F I N D I N G S 
 
 On February 27, 2007 the Nebraska Public Service Commission 
(Commission) filed a Show Cause Order against Primus 
Telecommunications (Company) requiring Company to appear before 
the Commission at a hearing on May 22, 2007 and show cause as to 
why it should not be administratively fined for failure to 
timely comply with NUSF-1, Progression Order No. 7, and Section 
003.05 of Title 291, Neb. Admin. R. & Regs. Chapter 10, or in 
the case of payment audits, Section 004.06 of the Neb. Admin. 
Code.  The Company failed to file its audit with the Nebraska 
Telecommunications Infrastructure and Public Safety (NTIPS) 
Department by the extension deadline of January 15, 2007 as 
authorized by the Commission. 
  
   The Company and the NTIPS Director have entered into a 
stipulation resolving the allegations and the Company has paid 
its fine. Upon review of the stipulation, the Commission is of 
the opinion and finds that it should be approved, the Complaint 
should be dismissed and the hearing set for May 22, 2007, 
cancelled.   
 

O R D E R 
 

 IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED by the Nebraska Public Service 
Commission that the stipulation between Primus 
Telecommunications, and the NTIPS Department be, and is hereby, 
approved and the above-captioned complaint is dismissed. 
 
 IT IS FURTHER ORDERED that the hearing in the above-
captioned matter set for May 22, 2007, be, and is hereby, 
cancelled. 
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MADE AND ENTERED at Lincoln, Nebraska, this 3rd day of 

April, 2007. 
       
 
 

NEBRASKA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 
COMMISSIONERS CONCURRING: 
 
      Chairman 
 
      ATTEST: 
 
 
 
      Executive Director 
 
 
 
 
 
 


